
Sent via E-Mail: kathryn.lockyer@peelregion.ca

May 7, 2020 

Ms. Kathryn Lockyer, Regional Clerk 
Region of Peel 
10 Peel Center Drive  
Brampton, ON L6T 4B9 

Ms. Lockyer, 

RE: ADDRESSING THE VOLUME OF TOURISTS TO CALEDON DURING THE COVID-19 
DECLARED EMERGENCY

I am writing to advise that at a Town Council meeting held on May 5, 2020, Council adopted a resolution 
regarding Addressing the Volume of Tourists to Caledon during the COVID-19 Declared Emergency.  

The resolution reads as follows: 

Whereas the Town of Caledon is a thriving community overlaid by the Niagara escarpment, 
Provincial green belts and Oak Ridges Moraine; 

And whereas the Town's location within the Greater Golden Horseshoe (GGH) creates an ideal 
day trip for those 6.9 million people living in the GTA; 

And whereas the Town's many conservation authority’s, trails, scenic vista’s, river banks and 
rolling hills and hamlets make Caledon a beautiful place to visit and take in natures beauty; 

And whereas Caledon’s small hamlets parks and trails have seen unprecedented volumes 
throughout the COVID-19 declared emergency; 

Now therefore be it resolved that Provincial, Regional and Conservation partners assist the Town 
in communicating to the greater public that we welcome them but ask for a greater level of respect 
to the members of our community, their privacy, properties and livelihood.

For more information regarding this matter, please contact the undersigned. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

Sincerely,  

Amanda Fusco 
Manager, Legislative Services / Acting Town Clerk 
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